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Dear Mr. Deterding: 

By this letter, Commission staff requests that Aloha Utilities, Inc. (Aloha or utility) please 
provide responses to the following data requests: 

1. With regard to work performed by Cronin, Jackson, Nixon & Wilson, CPAs, PA. (CJNW) 
for Aloha, please provide a schedule listing the type of services performed and the total 
corresponding fees for each of these duties on an annual basis for the years 1997 and 1998. 
Of these types of services listed, explain whether these are annually recurring and whether 
they are general financial, bookkeeping or write-up work, or specialized accounting services, 
such as auditing, tax services, PSC annual report preparation or regulatory consulting. 

With regard to financial andor accounting work performed by Aloha employees, please 
provide a schedule listing the type of duties performed and the total corresponding dollar 
amount of the employees’ salary and/or wages for each of these duties on an annual basis 
for the years 1997 and 1998. 

T Please provide a cost-benefit analysis to explain whether it is more cost effective for Al@a 
55 to outsource all the work performed by CJNW or to hire additional accounting personnel @r - 

Aloha. Include in this analysis how many additional employees Aloha would require 
a detailed breakdown of the corresponding costs that would be incurred. 
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4. With regard to Aloha's responses to staffs first data request, Aloha provided a 
January 8, 1998 letter from Bemard M. Telatovich to John R. Jenkins, which was 
included in Aloha's Exhibit C. According to this letter, John R. Jenkins sent Sylvia 
Young a letter dated December 19,1997. Please provide a copy of John R. Jenkins' 
December 19, 1997 letter to Sylvia Young. 

Please file the original and five copies of the requested information by December 3 1, 1998 
with Ms. Blanca Bayo, Director of Records and Reporting, 2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard, 
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0850. If you have any questions, please feel free to call me at (850) 41 3- 
62 16. 

Sincerely, /7 

y 4  
Bobbie L. Reyes 
Senior Attorney 
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cc: 'Qivision of Records and Reporting 
Division of Water and Wastewater (Fletcher, Merchant) 
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